
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

January 09, 2024 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, January 09, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Slaughters City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Chris Winstead, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Mickey 
Duncan & Matt Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, & City Attorney Bobby Murray. 
 
Mayor Chris Winstead called the meeting to order at 6:00pm, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Copies of the December 05, 2023, minutes were distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept report as read. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Copies of the December 2023 Financial report were presented to the board.   
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept financial report as is. Second by Matt Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
 
Nuisance 
 
Old Business:  
-FEMA grant for generator – No reimbursement has been received. 
-There are 2 properties that are in the process of foreclosure, and the City attorney’s office is working on 
contacting all family members. 
-The new water meter project – installation of remaining meters should begin in late February or early March.   
-Motion by Debra Rudd to accept changes to the water ordinance.  Seconded by Mickey Duncan.  Motion 
carried. 
 
New Business 
-Motion by Mickey Duncan to repair culvert on Second Cross Street by bridge.  Cost of repairs $3,000.00 
Seconded by Matt Johnson.  Motion carried. 
-Motion by Mickey Duncan to repair fire hydrant at the corner of Don Winstead Blvd and Hwy 138.  Quote of 
$5,019.86 for cost of parts.  Seconded by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
-2023-2024 Budget revisions tabled till next month. 
-Veteran flags-this project tabled and will be removed from agenda till more information can be found. 
-Motion by Debra Rudd and Seconded by Mickey Duncan to reimburse Tim Moore $206.00 for DW renewal 
licenses.  Motion carried. 
-Property on East Second Street – Attorney Bobby Murray to get information on the property. 
-The City Clerk will be working on a new “Elected Officials Ordinance".  Bobby Murray to send information to the 
City Clerk. 
 
Motion by Matt Johnson to adjourn at 7:15 pm.  Seconded by Mickey Duncan.   Motion carried. 
 
Next meeting Thursday February 06, 2024, at 6:00pm 


